
To whom it May Concern, 

 

On 2/25/2006 I was arrested and charged for damage of a native Arizona plant. At that time I was 

attending Arizona State University and I was living in a house bordering the university campus. That day 

my two roommates and myself attempted to remove a saguaro cactus from the front yard of the house 

we were living in. The cactus was very large and often times dangerous and obstructive especially when 

having guests over.  

While attempting to take down the cactus, patrolling campus police stopped us and arrested us on the 

spot. With myself being from Connecticut and the two others being from Michigan and Illinois, we were 

shocked to find out that this particular cactus we were taking down happened to be a saguaro cactus 

and the state plant of Arizona.  

Since this offence is taken extremely serious by the state it was escalated from university police to the 

Maricopa County Court. The disposition of the case was a Class 1 Misdemeanor. 

I was placed on unsupervised probation for 9 months, had to pay restitution for the damages and 

complete 24 hours of community service. The probationary period was terminated after 5 months due 

to completion of probationary requirements. 

The cactus survived. 

If you have an questions or need further clarification, please feel free to contact me by phone or e-mail. 

Thank you, 

 

Christopher DeNapoles M.D.  
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